

Chellaston and Shelton Lock Neighbourhood Board

Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 16 September 2010 at Filbert Walk Common Room

Present:

Cllr Ingall, Chair	Derby City Council
Cllr Jennings	Derby City Council
Cllr Holmes	Derby City Council
Karl Mortimer	Inspector, Derbyshire Police
Chris Fraser	Street Pride – part-meeting
Arthur Hibbert	Resident
Paul Riley	Street Pride – part-meeting
John Taylor	Derby City Youth Service
Sophie Kelly	Resident
Gill Donaldson	Resident & CRA
John Bowden	Resident
Ian Colder	Resident
Andrew Mellors	Community Safety Partnership
Sue Clarke	NHS Derby City
Zoe Nettleship	Street Pride – part-meeting
Ian Wheatley	Street Pride – part-meeting
Sarah Hulland	Derby Homes
Bob Bridger	Derbyshire Fire & Rescue Service
Fiona Henchley	Derby Homes, minute taker

18/10	WELCOME, INTRODUCTIONS AND APOLOGIES - Chair Councillor Ingall welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions were made. Apologies were received from Robin Miller, Phil Bailey and Paul Brookhouse.	
19/10	DECLARATIONS OF PERSONAL AND/OR PREJUDICIAL INTEREST None.	
20/10	LATE ITEMS There were no late items received at the meeting.	
21/10	AN INTRODUCTION TO STREET PRIDE Representatives of Street Pride updated the Board on the services they will be offering and gave a short presentation – paperwork circulated. In reply to questions from the Board the following issues were noted, and will be taken back, or were answered as follows:	

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Street Pride is Council funded from existing budgets. There will be a Street Pride community budget available however no figures have been set as yet. • Footpath defects – note taken of those highlighted by Arthur for referral to Highways. • Street Pride will be reporting back to both Neighbourhood Boards and Forums. Zoe is also happy to attend any resident groups who would like a talk/presentation. • Andrew said the Board will be working closely with Zoe and key issues for the area will be fed in on a daily basis. <p>Board members NOTED paperwork circulated and this introduction</p>	
22/10	<p>TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER (DOUBLE YELLOW LINES)/HIGHWAYS AND TRANSPORTATION PRIORITIES FOR 2011/12 LTP PROGRAMME</p> <p>Reports included in tonight's paperwork. Noted this year the Board can only have 2 priorities, rather than the 3 last year. Andrew Mellors then updated on current priorities as follows:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • High Street – satisfied crossing is in the right place. Extra bollards/cycle racks on order • Maple Drive – suggestions to change this priority to Jubilee Road/Parkway to go to next full Board meeting • High St/Derby Road – accident study in progress, results will be available for next Board meeting • Woodminton Drive – enhanced cycling infrastructure – done. <p>Possible priorities for next year include parking around High Street/Swarkestone Road junction and Cllr Ingall has met with Paul to discuss double yellow lines. State of pavements/footpaths in the area were also highlighted and these will be fed back.</p> <p>Andy asked the Board to consider the purchase of SIDs (speed indicator devices for Parkway. Sinfin Avenue, Derby/Swarkestone Road and Jubilee Road out of the £2,000 remaining from the £10,000 Highways and Transportation Budget. Board AGREED this. Board also AGREED they want to replace the two missing cycle racks outside Tesco's and that they want them all painted black and yellow to make them easier for drivers to see when they are backing out of parking spaces.</p> <p>Board members NOTED the comments of the report and AGREED actions as detailed.</p>	
23/10	<p>MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING AND MATTERS ARISING</p> <p>The minutes of the previous meeting were AGREED as a true record</p>	

	<p>proposed by Cllr Jennings, seconded by Cllr Ingall.</p> <p>Matters arising – largely already discussed. However other items as follows:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - 16/10 on-going. - 17/10 done. - 18/10 a visit to the Youth Forum will be progressed now Summer has ended. - 19/10 weight restriction update – to be covered as part of this agenda. <p>West Avenue North – barrier will be installed shortly; gating process is being moved forward.</p> <p>Residents/speed cameras – needs to be picked up.</p>	
24/10	<p>MINUTES OF FUNDING MEETING</p> <p>The minutes of the Funding meeting were AGREED as a true record.</p> <p>Matters arising – will be picked up by tonight's reports.</p>	
25/10	<p>COMMUNITY BUDGET APPLICATIONS</p> <p>Applications were received as follows, paperwork in the agenda pack:</p> <p>Derby South Live at Home scheme Discussed and AGREED to fund £600 of the £1,036 asked for. Andrew Mellors to investigate whether the service has room for expansion as a separate issue. It was also AGREED that all further applications will need someone to attend the Board meeting to answer any questions and give more information. If this is not done, the application will not be considered. If someone is due to attend, and does not, the application will be deferred until someone attends.</p> <p>Chellaston Junior Rams Football Club Considered and AGREED to fund £700 for kit, equipment and league fees.</p> <p>Board members NOTED the contents of the report and AGREED awards as detailed.</p>	AM
26/10	<p>NEIGHBOURHOOD BOARD – FUNDING UPDATE</p> <p>Reports included in the agenda pack and, following on from earlier discussions, Andrew Mellors went through them and said there is £1,800 left, including carry forward, on the first page and £7,735 in the Highways and Transportation Budget.</p>	

	<p>Purchase of a camera for use in this ward was discussed by Board members. Cllr Ingall proposed, seconded by Cllr Jennings, that the Board look into joint purchase of a camera and see whether Alvaston Neighbourhood Board would be interested to contribute. This was AGREED by Board members.</p> <p>Board members NOTED the reports.</p>	AM
27/10	<p>YOUTH UPDATE</p> <p>John Taylor thanked the Board for their funding contributions and said Sporting Futures activities will now continue past half term and will link in with the new Junior Youth Club. The detached work by Youth Services will restart in October with the departure of Enthusiasm. John asked for suggestions to site the mobile bus and it was suggested he approach the Rose and Crown.</p> <p>The Youth Forum hasn't met since the last Board meeting, once it starts up again the Board will consider any applications for funding.</p> <p>Paperwork includes the section of the consultation with Young people relevant to this area and is included for the Board to take away and look at. The work will be built on with regard to engaging with young people.</p> <p>Board members NOTED the report.</p>	
28/10	<p>NEIGHBOURHOOD UPDATE</p> <p>Andrew Mellors said the paperwork included key issues from the Forum meeting and details of a consultation being undertaken on the Park Ranger service and the Government White Paper on Commissioning services.</p> <p>PCT Health update has not been included in the paperwork for tonight. Sue Clarke will send it out for Andrew Mellors to circulate. There is nothing else really to add apart from the White Paper could mean local authorities take on a lot of the public health role.</p> <p>Police Inspector Mortimer reported the Police Office in Chellaston Library is now open and feedback has been positive. The last few weeks have shown a small increase in anti-social behaviour figures and an operation has been put in place to address this. There will be an extra 2 officers on patrol in Chellaston every night. OZ Box is now working in the areas on Wednesday nights. The detection rate is running at 30.6% (compared to 17% last year).</p> <p>Inspector Mortimer also reported on the latest Weight Restriction</p>	AM

	<p>Day. The Board gave a round of applause to show their appreciation. Inspector Mortimer will send the report to Andrew Mellors to circulate to Board members.</p> <p>Derby Homes</p> <p>Sarah said there are 5 empty properties, 2 of which are undergoing major repairs. There are 8 open cases of anti-social behaviour. A 'sterile' policy for communal areas of flats is being progressed. Talks are under way to see if a Housing Office surgery could be held in the library.</p> <p>Local residents' issues</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Alleyway/pathway on Station Road. Cllr Holmes will reply • Communication sub group. Ian Calder reported the next newsletter is being drafted and the website is being progressed. • Rumours are circulating that Lidl is moving in to the area. No information is known on this. <p>Derbyshire Fire & Rescue Service</p> <p>Bob Bridger explained his role to the Board and said he will be attending as many Board meetings as possible. Statistics for the last month were circulated. Bob said the service would like to get involved in any partnership work – for example street cleaning. In reply to the Group Bob said the loss of a tender at Ascot Drive has not affected response times.</p>	<p>AM</p> <p>AM</p> <p>MH</p>
29/10	<p>DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING: Neighbourhood Forum 14 October, Chellaston School. Neighbourhood Board 16 November, Filbert Walk Common Room.</p>	